
MINUTES

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Denver Metropolitan Major League Baseball Stadium District

June 17, 2014

Board Members Present




Board Members Absent
Raymond T. Baker, Chairman





Patty Baca

John Dikeou

Wil Alston

Ruben Valdez

Patty Imhoff

Bob Lee

Agenda Item 1.


On Tuesday, June 17, 2014, a regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Denver Metropolitan Major League Baseball Stadium District was called to order at 1:30 p.m. by Raymond T. Baker, Chairman.  As there was a quorum, the following business was conducted.

Agenda Item 2.
Approval of Minutes


A motion to approve the minutes of the March 24, 2014 meeting of the Board of Directors was made by Patty Imhoff, seconded by John Dikeou and unanimously approved.

A motion to approve the minutes of the April 24, 2014 meeting of the Board of Directors was made by Patty Baca, seconded by Bob Lee and unanimously approved.

Agenda Item 3.

Regular Business

2013 Audited Financials Statements:

Ray Baker introduced Rodney Rice and Jessica Mueller of Ruben Brown to give an overview of the 2013 audited financial statements.  After review of the audit, Ray opened the meeting for public comment, but no comments were received.  Ray noted that the board is always concerned about reviewing internal controls given to its small staff.  The board members and Rodney discussed best practices for an entity with a limited staff.  Ray advised that the draft audit was also reviewed by our accountants Dix, Barrett, & Stiltner and the audit committee of the Baseball District.

RESOLUTION 3-14

A motion that the 2013 Audited Financial Statements of the District for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2013 and the independent auditor’s report prepared for the District by Ruben Brown as drafted are hereby accepted and approved to be filed with the appropriate State agencies was made by Patty Imhoff, seconded by Wil Alston and unanimously approved. (7-0)
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Suite & Ticket Policy Update:


Matt Sugar advised that the suite and tickets have been requested and given to various charities through the Website application process and it is working well.  Craig Umbaugh advised that the Rockies are willing to assist the District on the process for future charity requests for the suite and tickets.

Replacement Parking Property Update:


Ray asked Sean Maley of CRL for an update regarding the rezoning process for the Xcel Property.  Sean advised that the process for acquiring and rezoning the Xcel Property under the terms of the contract is ongoing, but taking a considerable amount of time.  The City has a negative reaction to the request to rezone for surface parking and no property in the area has been rezoned for such.  There have been various discussions with Brad Buchanan, the City Planning Director.  He has requested that the District and Rockies show plans to use the space to bring people there to gather instead of just park.  The board discussed that the current unimproved property is an eyesore.  Ray asked Greg Feasel of the Colorado Rockies to comment.  Greg said that the plans to improve the lot for parking have received support from LoDo Neighborhood Association, Ballpark groups and the Police Department.  Sean said the neighborhood groups support the ballpark and their efforts to clean up this lot, but it is going to take time and patience.  Greg said the Rockies believe that the purchase of the lot is still worth pursuing as it is the front door to Coors Field and would provide additional parking.  Greg would like to see if Xcel could extend the dates for securing approval under the contract.  The board agreed that Xcel should be approached to extend the dates, but the District will not finalize the appraisal and survey at this time.

Delgany Property Update:


Amtrak has vacated the light bulb building as the lease was up April 30.  Ray advised there has been some interest in the building; however, the board needs to decide if the property should be leased again, otherwise utilized or if selling the property would be a better alternative.  Pat Henry, Cassidy Turley, will check the estimated value of the property, height limits imposed by the view plane and other pertinent information necessary for the board to consider its alternatives.

Capital Repairs/Improvements:


Kevin Kahn, Colorado Rockies, reviewed the capital repair plan developed in conjunction with Populous that has been discussed at previous board meetings.  The Rockies would like to complete $3.465MM of proposed capital repair and replacement as outlined to the board and as set forth in the plan and are requesting $2MM from the Capital Repairs Fund and $1.465MM from the Stadium District general funds.  The projects consist of repairing and upgrading the sound system, replacing seats, and installing the graphics and signage improvements on the main level.  The board discussed the Capital Repairs Fund and that in general they try to maintain a balance of $2MM in the fund, but with the stadium needing

DENVER METROPOLITAN MAJOR LEAGUE BASEBALL STADIUM DISTRICT

Board of Directors Meeting – June 17, 2014

Page 3

requested repairs, going below that balance should be considered.  Patty Baca stated that the public is unaware of the dollars the Rockies continually put into the ballpark above those from the Capital Repairs Fund and that if the District has sufficient funds in the capital repairs account and general funds account, then she believes that the District should approve this request.  After additional discussion by the board, Ray asked for a motion.

RESOLUTION 4-14


A motion to approve the expenditure of $2MM from the Capital Repairs fund and $1.465MM from the District general funds for capital repairs and improvements as presented at the meeting was made by Patty Baca, seconded by John Dikeou and unanimously approved (7-0).

Agenda Item 4.

Comments from the Public:


There were no comments from the Public.

Agenda Item 5.

Comments from the Board:


Ray would like to put meetings on the calendar for the rest of 2014 (September 17 and November 19) and also two 2015 meetings (March 18 and June 13).  There may also be additional meetings as needed.  There were no additional comments from the Board.

Agenda Item 6.

Other Business:


None

Agenda Item 7.

Adjourn:


There being no other business, a motion to adjourn this meeting of the District was made by Ruben Valdez, seconded by John Dikeou and unanimously approved.







__________________________________







Secretary-Treasurer
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RESOLUTION 3-14


A quorum being present, the following resolution was adopted on a vote of 7 in favor and 0 opposed, with 0 abstentions, on the 17th day of June, 2014.

RESOLVED, that the 2013 Audited Financial Statements of the District for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2013 and the independent auditor’s report prepared for the District by Ruben Brown as drafted are hereby accepted and approved to be filed with the appropriate State agencies and authorizes the Chairman to take such other and further action as may be necessary or appropriate to effect the purposes of this resolution. 






AUTHENTICATED:






_________________________________________






Raymond T. Baker, Chairman
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RESOLUTION 4-14


A quorum being present, the following resolution was adopted on a vote of 7 in favor and 0 opposed, with 0 abstentions, on the 17th day of June, 2014.

RESOLVED, that expenditure from the Capital Repairs Fund in the amount of Two Million Dollars ($2,000,000) and the expenditure of One Million Four Hundred Sixty Five Thousand Dollars ($1,465,000) from the District general funds is hereby approved for the purposes of capital repairs and improvements and that the Chairman is authorized to execute such documents and to take such other and further action as may be necessary or appropriate to effect the purposes of this resolution.

AUTHENTICATED:

_________________________________________

Raymond T. Baker, Chairman
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